All present.

Building permits were approved to Thomas Miller and Frederic Cutting.

Mr. R. H. Rice returned with his Gov.'s Council Building Permit. He also asked if the Selectmen would reconsider their decision and allow him to build his home on the center line of two lots which he has bought as one deed. He feels there should not be any problem regarding sidelines since he now considers both lots as one. The driveway permit has all ready been approved. The Selectmen feel they should consult with town comnsel.

George St. John came in to report he has now repaired the Town Hall locks.

On an appeal from the Planning Board, Sel. Mansfield moved that the Planning Board be allowed to consult with Town Counsel in regard to the permit application of Bailey Pond Properties, Inc. The motion carried.

No bids were received on the paving of the Fire Station driveway. The Selectmen will seek new avenues.

The Selectmen worked on Current Use assessments.